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Feb. 28, 2014 mins. 

 

Community District Education Council District 26 

Address: 61-15 Oceania St, Bayside, New York 11364 

Tel: 718.631.6927   FAX: 718.631.6996   Email: central/cec26@nycboe.net 

 

MINUTES FROM BUSINESS /CALENDER/ PUBLIC MEETINGS 

 

Date:          Friday, February 28, 2014 

Time:        Business Meeting – 7 p.m. - Public Meeting - 8:00 P.M. -  

Location:  MS 67 – 51-60 Marathon Pkwy, Little Neck, NY – Room B44A 

 

The meeting of the Community District Education Council of District 26 (CDEC26) was called 

to order by Jeannette Segal, President at 7: 10 p.m. 

 

BUSINESS MEETING 

 

1. Roll Call - Jeannette Segal, Susan Shiroma (Borough Appointee), Alan Ong (Borough 

Appointee), Ricky Chan & Jaime Alvarez-Isasi   

            Late – Jaya Patil  

            Excused - Lucy Vieco, Leslie Rubenstein, Anastasio Politidis & Roy Menendez 

           Also present:  Anita Saunders, Community Superintendent & Lori Stein-Butera, District     

           Family Advocate  

 

2. Minutes – January 30, 2014 minutes reviewed.  Motion to accept the January 30th 

minutes was made by Jaya Patil and seconded by Jaime Alvarez-Isasi.  Council voted 

unanimously to approve minutes. 

 

3. President’s Report 
a.  Jeannette spoke with Monica Gutierrez-Director of Education in the Queens 

Borough President s office use to be the SCA rep for the CDEC who wanted issues 

and concerns the CDEC had regarding schools and education in their district.  
Jeannette updated her on what is important in the district.  Updated her on the G&T 
issues, co-location at Martin Van Buren, safety in the streets and congestion of cars 
and buses.  Will start listing defects in all schools, something like a punch list and 
someone go through it and repairs will have to be made.  Jeannette would like to put 
together 10 top items or issues and present to Monica.  Asking the council to think 
about it and send issues to her. 

b. Spoke to Paola DeKock at FACE in which they discussed Martin Van Buren & it’s 

rollout of the proposal and the effects it has on middle schools and the choices for the 

students.  Viola stated it will have a meeting with the community regarding this co-

location as to what the community is looking for. 

Admissions have been reduced and the actual rollout has not been introduced. 
Meeting called so that the minutes could be approved for the renaming of PS 115. 
 
Marian asked the council to let her know who will be attending the UFT Scholarship Dinner 
because the budget has to be finalized March 7th.  Money not being used will be transferred to 
the P-card.  Scholarship dinner is May 22nd. 
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4. Budget  budget reviewed by council  Jeannette outlined that council is restricted as to 

what we can buy.  CDEC funds the District Family Advocate workshops with food.  
CDEC supply water cooler & water.  Meetings are expensed when outside of regular 
meeting location. 
 

Also the legislative breakfast is March 7th and council needs to notify Kim D Angelo. 

CDEC brought the tote bags for the bullying & cyberbullying workshop. 
 
Jeannette stated that there used to be meetings at the Queens Borough President office 

with all the CEC s and the presidents would outline their concerns in their district.  

Jeannette feels this should be reinstated because she felt it was helpful.  Jeannette will 
mention this to Monica along with the legislative breakfast & the Levitron site. 
 

Jeannette stated that there is a site for teenagers called TALK X  taking place  Feb. 29 

(webinar) from 9-5 p.m.- Google TED TALK X . 

 
New Business  
 
Resolution passed to fill the IEP vacancy. 
RESOLUTION # 1 - 2014 - FILLING THE IEP VACANCY ON A CDEC COUNCIL 

 
 Whereas, the Community District Education Council 26, had one (1) IEP vacancy on its Council;  
 
Whereas, Education Law 2590 states that there shall be eleven voting members on each council;  
 
Whereas, the Community District Education Council 26 had conducted an application and interview 
process pursuant to article eighty-nine of State Education Law 2590;  
 
Whereas, the Community District Education Council 26 has voted in Roy Menendez the new member at 
the Calendar meeting as required by State Education Law; now therefore be it  
 
Resolved, That the Community District Education Council 26 hereby confirms the election of Roy 

Menendez to fill the vacant IEP seat on the Community District Education Council 26 for the 2013-2015 

term. 

 
APPROVED by roll call vote: Jeannette Segal, Susan Shiroma, Leslie Rubenstein, Alan Ong, Jaya Patil, 

Jaime Alvarez-Isasi, Lucy Vieco & Anastasio Politidis - (  8  Yes;   0  No) 
Abstain - Ricky Chan   
 
PASSED and ADOPTED this 30th Day of  January , 2014.  
 
Old Business  

 
School Visits 
Council needs to attend PTA meetings and introduced themselves. 
Council needs to set up school visits since this is a new year and the term is about to 
end.  Jeannette would attend SLT meetings to see how the school is run. 
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Susan Shiroma stated that she was contact by the Citywide HIGH School regarding specialized 
HS exams.  District 26 is a feeder district.  Stated that there a lawsuit regarding the entrance 
exams.      
 

As District 26 middle schools feed a large number of 8th graders to New York City's specialized 

science high schools, this meeting on Sunday, March 30th at 2pm at the Flushing Library, Main St. 

branch is of interest to our education community.  You are invited to participate in this meeting.  

The Asian American Bar Association of New York is sponsoring this event with the Coalition for 

Asian American Children and Families.  We were alerted to this presentation by a representative of 

the Citywide Council on High Schools who will be on the panel. 

Link to the NAACP Legal Defense Fund has a civil rights complaint http://www.naacpldf.org/case-

issue/new-york-city-specialized-high-school-complaint  against the SHSAT.  

Link to the Schott Foundation for Public Education report "A Rotting Apple: Education Redlining in 

New York City" http://schottfoundation.org/drupal/docs/redlining-full-report.pdf   (includes data on 

CSD 26) 

 
Susan will get more information and present at the next meeting and will forward information to 
Jeannette.            
Jeannette stated regents exams will change in 2017. 
 
Motion to adjourn business meeting made by Jaya and seconded by Alan.  Council voted 
unanimously to adjourn. 
 
 
 

Public Meeting 
 
 

 

1. Roll Call - Jeannette Segal, Susan Shiroma (Borough Appointee), Alan Ong (Borough 

Appointee), Ricky Chan, Jaya Patil & Jaime Alvarez-Isasi   

            Excused - Lucy Vieco, Leslie Rubenstein, Anastasio Politidis & Roy Menendez 

           Also present:  Anita Saunders, Community Superintendent & Lori Stein-Butera, District     

           Family Advocate  

 

Meeting called to discuss the G&T program.   

 

Jeannette stated that the community received the good news about the G&T program and 

everyone is happy.  Memo sent out (see below). 

 

http://www.naacpldf.org/case-issue/new-york-city-specialized-high-school-complaint
http://www.naacpldf.org/case-issue/new-york-city-specialized-high-school-complaint
http://schottfoundation.org/drupal/docs/redlining-full-report.pdf
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Jeannette stated that there are still questions of concerns.  Anita stated that a Question 
& Answer notice was sent home with every child by backpack. (see below) 
 

 
District 26 Middle School Application FAQ 

How do I fill out the middle school application?  
Families complete the middle school application by ranking programs to which they are interested in 
having their child attend in order of preference. If Program A is the program you would most like your 
child to attend then please rank it first on the application. Continue ranking in descending order all of 
the other programs for which you would like to be considered.  
What does priority mean?  
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Priority means that you have a spot in a program before other stǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
you rank higher on the application then you will automatically be placed in the program to which you 
have a priority.  
I have a priority to a particular program. Do I need to rank it first?  
No, you may rank the program to which you have a priority anywhere on the application. However, if it 
is your first choice then you absolutely should rank it first.  
If I am in an elementary school G&T program do I have priority to all of the middle school G&T 
programs?  
No. You have priority only to the program to which students in your elementary school historically 
articulated for middle school. If you are interested in attending another program, you will be considered 
for that program based on your test scores.  
What happens if L ŘƻƴΩǘ Ǌŀƴƪ Ƴȅ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘȅ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀƴȅǿƘŜǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴΚ  
You will not be considered for placement into that program and there will not be a space available for 
you in the fall. If you are interested at all in the program to which you have a priority, you must rank it 
somewhere on the application.  
What happens if I rank a program higher than my priority program?  
You will be considered for programs in the order in which you rank them. If you meet the criteria for 
your first choice then you will be matched to your first choice. If not, you will be considered for your 
second choice and so on until we reach the program to which you have a priority. At that point, you 
would then receive a match to your priority program.  

If I rank my priority program on the application, do I get to choose between that program and 
other programs I ranked? 
 

No. You will receive one match to the highest choice possible on the application. If you meet the criteria 
for your first choice, then you will receive your first choice regardless of priority.  
I really only want to go to my priority program, but I ranked it third. Will I automatically get in?  
Not necessarily. If you meet the criteria for a program you ranked above your priority program on the 
application, you may receive a spot at the program you ranked higher. The middle school application 
process seeks to match students to the choice you tell us you prefer most by ranking. The program you 
most want to attend should be your first choice.  
I think I filled out my application incorrectly. What can I do?  
Please contact your elementary school for a new application. You may resubmit your application until 
March 7th. After March 7th, we will no longer be able to accept late applications.  
LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Dϧ¢ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ōǳǘ L ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘƘƛƴƪ L ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ƻǳǘ Ƴȅ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴŎƻǊǊŜŎǘƭȅΦ ²Ƙŀǘ Ŏŀƴ L ŘƻΚ  
Please contact your elementary school for a new application. You may resubmit your application until 
March 7th. After March 7th, we will no longer be able to accept late applications.  
LΩƳ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ L ǎǳōƳƛǘǘŜŘ ƛǘΦ 5ƻ L ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǳōƳƛǘ ƛǘΚ  
No. Your application has already been processed and there is no need to resubmit.  
I still have questions about the District 26 G&T programs. Who do I contact for assistance?  

If you have questions about the application process, please contact 
MS_enrollment@schools.nyc.gov. If you have questions about the instruction or programming 
of any of the G&T programs, please contact the school directly for more information. 
 
Anita Saunders introduced Max Applebaum from Student Enrollment for middle Schools 
(DOE) who will outline the application process.  
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Parents who wish to appeal must get new applications and submit by March 7th. 
No sibling priority in middle schools. 

Applications for kindergarten are being accepted in September  no priority & no 

articulating. 
 

A parent expressed gratitude to the DOE & the CDEC on behalf of District 26 families to 
secure a victory in their fight for a fair and equitable Middle School Gifted & Talented 
admission policy.  She stated that it’s this investment of time, of effort and of financial 
resources that was threatened and disregarded by the abrupt policy changes created by 
the Department of Education in a misguided effort to open admissions opportunities. 
  
It’s also because of this investment that we cannot be happier with the recent 
announcement by the DOE agreeing to grandfather our children, as well as create 
additional G&T seats in District 26 – as requested in our petition. This arrangement 
satisfies promises made to current G&T families under the previous policy and providing 
real opportunities to students not currently in the program. 
  
By taking the time to personally understand our issue, and then taking the steps in 
seeking action from the DOE, your efforts were critical in this victory for all families and 
students in District 26. 
  
When District 26 families looked to our school district leaders to serve as our voice, you 
answered the call and delivered – thank you! We look forward to working with you again 
in the years ahead for the betterment of our community. 
  
The DOE's new administration has reinforced the importance of the strength in 
community. 
We are humbled to have met with so many that have dedicated their free time to serve 
our community, our children, and to be the voice for those that can't. 
 

Jeannette thanked Max Applebaum for his presentation 
 

Lori Butera  District Family Advocate 

Lori spoke about her up & coming workshops:  

 Ping Pong  March 13th for parents  MS 216 (6:30 pm-9 pm) 

           March 14th  for parents & children - MS 216 (6:30 pm  9 pm) 

 Developing Your Speaking Voice  March 12, 19 & 26th  6:30 pm-8 pm-location 

 (TBA) 
  
Lori spoke about the Feb. 26th meeting (Bullying & Cyberbullying) in which she had a big 
turn- out (social workers. security, precincts).  This workshop was a full day. 
 
Motion to adjourn public meeting by Jaya and seconded by Alan.  Council voted 
unanimously to adjourn. 
 
Meeting ended 9 p.m. 
Minutes by Marian Mason 


